Western Massachusetts Library Advocates
	Board of Directors Meeting

May 22, 2014

9:30 am

MLS-West  

Whately, Mass.

 

 



	 


Present:  Eliza Langhans, Bonnie Isman, Betty Johnson, Sue San Soucie, Judy Clini, Mary Anne Antonellis, Eric Poulin, John Ramsay, Jan Resnick, Greg Pronevitz, Margot Malachowski
 
President Judy Clini called the meeting to order at 9:40 am. Cards were circulated for Dianne Carty on becoming MBLC Director and for Jerry Davis who is in poor health. 
Minutes of the March 20, 2014 Board meeting were accepted.   
 
Treasurer’s Report.  Sue San Soucie reported the current balance of $9,127.02 in the checking account. After she pays two more scholarship reimbursements and reimburses Betty Johnson who attended ALA’s National Legislative Day, the balance will be $7,627.02.  Betty moved to approve the report, seconded by Mary Anne Antonellis. Approved unanimously. 
 
 WMLA website.  Dan Paquette reported by email that a new WMLA website is ‘under construction.’ He has renewed the hosting agreement with GoDaddy and plans to have a beta site up by the first week of June.  Jim Craig has agreed to provide feedback, and Eliza Laughans is also interested in administrator status. We agreed that Dan can set up a new email address or use the original gmail address, whichever works better for him.  
 
Whately building.  Greg Pronevitz and Margot Malachowski joined the meeting at this point. Greg distributed a handout updating the status of the sale of the Whately building.  The sale price is $810,000 which is the appraised valuation of the property. The US Dept. of Agriculture has agreed to release over $400,000 in mortgage debt to enable a short sale. The local USDA representative indicated that as part of granting this financial relief they expected WMRLS, Inc. (owner of the property) to be dissolved.  In a ‘testy’ conversation with the MLS Board, he said that if WMRLS, Inc. ever starts up operations again, USDA might seek payments to recover the $400,000+ that USDA will lose in mortgage revenue.  
 
In order to avoid this liability, dissolution of WMRLS, Inc. will be discussed at the June 16 MLS Board meeting. Greg hopes to have a sound and video feed linking Whately to Marlboro so that WMLA and other interested librarians can participate. MLS will ask the Attorney General’s office if they have objections to the dissolution of WMRLS, Inc. Legislative leaders such as Sen. Rosenberg and Rep. Kulik, will also be notified. 
 
Several questions were raised about a new location for MLS-west. Greg explained that the purchase and sale agreement includes a firm commitment to lease back the MLS offices for 18 months.  There would be no cost advantage to moving into new quarters immediately. People emphasized the value of small groups meeting for staff development. Sue asked for documentation if WMRLS, Inc. is dissolved, and Eric Poulin mentioned the WMRLS archive at UMass. 
 
John Ramsay moved that WMLA understands the need to dissolve WMRLS, Inc. as part of the sale of the Whately building. Eric seconded, and it was approved unanimously. John asked Greg to help dispel the incorrect idea that WMLA is only interested in western Mass. issues. For example, WMLA offers Summer Reading Club assistance to libraries statewide and scholarships to attend the Mass. Library Assn. conference.  Greg agreed that that there is often a perceived division between the interests of urban centers and folks in outlying areas. Margot urged WMLA to help recruit new MLS Board members. Margot and Greg thanked WMLA for the discussion and left the meeting.    
 
Author program.  Jan Resnick reported that Jennifer Haigh, winner of this year’s Mass. Book Award for fiction, will be our guest author on June 19 at 2 pm. Jan has cleverly learned how to list events and do registration on the MLS website calendar. Deb Kern has volunteered to distribute flyers for the event via MLS delivery. Jan will send flyer info to Deb and to Joan Power for distribution via the Constant Contact list.  Bonnie Isman moved up to $100 to support the Author Program, seconded by Eric. Approved unanimously.  Mary Anne will order Haigh’s books to use as door prizes.  We also discussed an honorarium for the author.
 
National Library Legislative Day.  Betty gave a report on all the activities she attended in Washington, D.C. representing WMLA in the Massachusetts delegation. She feels we are lucky to have legislators who support libraries. The focus was on continuation of the LSTA program.
 
WMLA Scholarships to MLA.  All four scholarship winners had a great time, and they appreciated WMLA’s financial support.  We agreed to give scholarship winners complimentary WMLA memberships for 2014-2015, following MLA’s example. Jan will invite them to write something for the blog. WMLA’s raffle basket was outstanding, full of maple syrup!  
 
Membership.  Bonnie reported four new members – see above. Bonnie will take WMLA materials for 2013 to the UMass Archives after the June Board meeting. 
 
Summer Reading Club Prizes. Jan is drafting the Summer Reading Club flyer for 2014.  It will be posted on the WMRLS list, All Regions list, WMLA blog, etc. Mary Anne received 5,000 Friendly’s bookmarks with coupon prizes for free kid’s meals. We agreed to distribute them in big and little batches among all the libraries that participate.  
 
New Business/Announcements  
NewsBank renewal.   John confirmed that no WMLA contribution would be expected for the renewal of NewsBank’s newspaper back files.  John expects a 3% increase in the subscription cost for next year. 
 
South Hadley 5K Road Race.  Jan asked if WMLA would like to be a sponsor for the South Hadley Library’s road race fundraiser. Betty moved a contribution of $50, seconded by Eric. Approved unanimously. 
 
State Budget.  We discussed the status of the State Senate’s budget amendments and the impact of an increase for the Library of the Commonwealth on other programs. We agreed to support the increase for library state aid and resource-sharing (9506).  John will circulate a draft for comment.
 
Meetings.  Judy would like to schedule the October Annual Meeting soon. The turnout for the Spring Meeting was disappointing.  We discussed recent MLS offerings, Darien Library’s UnConference, and Eliza’s proposal for a Librarian Pizza Sushi Fun Time.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:20 pm.  
 
Submitted by Bonnie Isman 
Next Board meetings:  Thursday, June 19 and Thursday, July 17 at 9:30 am 
 

Bonnie Isman
413-256-1021
